## Supreme Court of the United States Office of the Clerk Washington, D.C. 20543-0001

Scott S. Harris Clerk of the Court 202-479-3014 Fax 202-479-3033

(3)

December 8, 2022

Mr. Lawrence S. Ebner Atlantic Legal Foundation 1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006

Dear Mr. Ebner,

Thank you very much for your thoughtful response to the Supreme Court's request for comments on proposed revisions to the Court's Rules. Your comments, and those of many others, were quite helpful in finalizing the amendments that were announced on December 5, 2022. We are grateful for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

Scott S. Harris